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June 17, 2021 
 
 
Ms. Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
City Hall Room 244 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689 
 
RE: BOS File No. 210603: Administrative Code - Effect Of COVID-19 On Commercial Lease 
 
Small Business Commission Recommendation to the Board of Supervisors: Approve 
This motion passed 5 to 0, with 2 recused. 
 
Dear Ms. Calvillo, 
 
On June 14, 2021, the Small Business Commission (SBC) heard BOS File No. 210603: 
Administrative Code - Effect Of COVID-19 On Commercial Lease, presented by Kyle Smeallie, 
aide to Supervisor Preston.  
 
The SBC recommends the Board of Supervisor approve this ordinance and enact a new provision 
to Chapter 37C. The SBC supports the purpose of the ordinance, which simplifies the burden of 
presenting evidence, and more easily resolve disputes between landlord and commercial tenants 
forced to cease operations at the direction of the San Francisco Health Officer due to COVID-19. 
 
Thank you for considering the Commission’s recommendation. Please feel free to contact me 
should you have any questions.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Regina Dick-Endrizzi 
Director, Office of Small Business 
 
 
cc:  Dean Preston, Member, Board of Supervisors, 

Sophia Kittler, Mayor’s Liaison to the Board of Supervisors  
 Lisa Pagan, Office of Economic and Workforce Development 
 Erica Major, Clerk of the Rules Committee  


